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Royal Commission

into the Management of Police Informants

STATEMENT OF NEIL JOHN PATERSON APM

I, Neil John Paterson APM, Assistant Commissioner, Intelligence and Covert Support
Command, Victoria Police say as follows:

1

3
4

| am a sworn member of Victoria Police currently holding the rank of Assistant
Commissioner. | have previously made a statement to the Royal Commission dated
22 March 2019 (22 March Statement).” My professional background is set out in
paragraphs 1.2 to 1.17 of my 22 March Statement.

This statement responds to a number of questions and ‘matters to be clarified’ set out
in in a table in Attachment B to a letter from the Royal Commission to Corrs
Chambers Westgarth dated 11 October 2019. This statement will be produced to the
Royal Commission, as set out in the letter from Corrs Chambers Westgarth to the
Royal Commission dated 2 March 2020.

| am authorised to make this statement on behalf of Victoria Police.

| make this statement from my own knowledge except where otherwise stated.

Background

5

The Victoria Police Manual — Human Sources (HS Policy) is the most recent and
thorough policy document relating to Victoria Police’s use of human sources. It
constitutes part of the development of policies relevant to human sources in Victoria
Police since the first policy was published in 1986.

Policy development within Victoria Police is a continual process where current
policies are frequently reviewed and updated as necessary. This is particularly the
case with the development of policies relating to the use of human sources. The
development of human source policies is set out in paragraphs 4.6 to 4.103 of my 22
March Statement.

Victoria Police is currently reviewing the HS Policy and drafting an updated VPM
Human Sources (Updated HS Policy) to replace the current HS Policy. The
Updated HS Policy is in advanced stages of drafting — it is intended that it will be
implemented in around early 2020. Many of the impending changes in the Updated
HS Policy will reflect Victoria Police’s ongoing responsiveness to the issues being
considered by the Royal Commission and commitment to continual policy
improvement. Some of these changes will likely impact upon my responses in this
statement.

Where possible, notwithstanding that the Updated HS Policy is yet to be finalised and
implemented, | outline in this statement where, in my opinion, my responses would
likely be different under the Updated HS Policy.
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